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COLLEGE BOARD MEETING s

The regular monthly meeting of the College Board was held on Wednesday/
1986 Nov. 26.

1. Board member John Pearkes reported briefly on behalf of the VCC
Educational Endowment Fund Board.

2. Board chairman Elizabeth Jarvis reported on two meetings board chairmen
and board chairmen with college presidents had with the new minister.

3. Board member Colleen Miller, chairman of the Administration Committee
reported for the committee. The recommendations resulting from the
committee meeting are covered on pages 16 to 18 of the agenda. The
committee's recommendations were approved as submitted. In addition,
the seven-month fiscal statement ending October 3lst was received.

4. College president Paul Gallagher reported to the Board respecting VCC's
request for matching funds for equipment.

5. Mr. Gallagher reported that the External Team Report on VCC's Institu-
tional Evaluation has now been received and copies have been given to
Board members. He recommended that the Board authorize wider circula-
tion of the report.

6. Board member John Chapman spoke to the draft proposal for affiliation
with the Native Education Centre (as presented at a previous meeting
of the Board) along with a covering memorandum from Mr. Gallagher.
The motion to submit the proposal to the Ministry, with a minor
amendment , was approved.

7. Langara Campus principal J.J. Denholm brought the Board up to date
respecting the renovations being planned for the facilities at Langara.

8. VVI principal H.W. Rerup apprised the Board respecting a special training
project (VCC #306) proposal recommended for funding for the Printing
Production program. The proposal was approved.

9. A proposed schedule of Board meetings for 1987 was distributed.
10. A meeting for December has not yet been scheduled.
I have placed a copy of the agenda plus background documentation, the

minutes of the meeting of the October 29th meeting and a copy of the
Centre Reports in the KEC Library for the information of those interested.

H.E. Pankratz

oL Ring Edward Campu
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PLEASE JOIN THE INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS FOR CHRISTMAS DINNER!

Place: VVI Dining Lounge
Date: December 12th (Friday)
Time: 5:30 - 9:00 PM
Program: Dinner at 6:00 PM

Music by Music Dept. from KEC
Visit by Santa
Door Prize Draw

Menu: ASSIETTE PARIENNE

Roast stuffed Tom Turkey, Giblet Gravy Buttered Brussel Sprouts
Croquet Potatoes Mince Meat Pie, Rum Sauce
Carrots Vichy Coffee/Tea/Juice

GET YOUR DINNER TICKETS EARLY FROM BRENDA/CHRIS AT KEC INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION
OFFICE (Local 233). THE TICKETS ARE $5 EACH, SOLD ON A FIRST-COME-FIRST-SERVED
BASIS AS THE DINING CAPACITY CAN ONLY ACCOMMODATE 180 MAX. PLEASE BRING YOUR
TICKET TO THE DINNER FOR THE DOOR PRIZE DRAW.

Dave Greenall.

V.I.A. GENERAL & ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Thursday, December 4, 1986
TIME: L3I 1Pl
PLACE: King Edward Campus Auditorium

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that
time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

H.E. Pankratz

CHRISTMAS ITEMS — BOOKSTORE

Christmas savings start at the Bookstore. Our selection of Christmas cards
and other items are now on sale. 15% will be taken off your purchase at the
cash register in addition to your T0% staff discount. Please introduce
yourself as a staff member if you aren't a regular in the bookstore.

SPECIAL DEAL FROM THE POST OFFICE-

The Post Office has reduced the price of mailing christmas cards this
year from 34¢ to 29¢.

Please Note: only those envelopes which are coded are entitled to this
special deal. The majority of our christmas card sets have them.

Karen Kelly



REIMBURSEMENT OF TUITION FEES

Just a reminder.

Reimbursement will be made only for successful completion of Instructor Training
courses taken at VVI after 1986 July 09. At this time, there will not be
reimbursement for other courses given through Continuing Education or any other
division of the College.

However, fees will still be waived for College courses where the College
employee does not take a seat which would otherwise be taken by a fee-paying
student. To guarantee a place, the tuition fee would have to be paid.

R.F. Cunningham

CONDOLENCES JOHN YOUNG

I was saddened to learn this week of the untimely death, at the age of 55; of
John Young who was a charter member of the music faculty and who was an
instructor with us until 1982.

John was the originator of our Kodaly program and he has given numerous
workshops on Kodaly around the world. Through his teaching, he has tcucned and
inspired thousands of people who will certainly carry his legacy on to thousands
more.

We would like to establish a scholarship in his name. Please give your tax
deductable donations to Jerry Domer or to Morag Cuthbertson of the Music
Department.

R.F. Cunningham

ACCIDENTS

Regretfully, three instructors suffered serious accidents during the past week-
end.

Norothy Neville, from Counselling, sustained a serious knee injury when a horse
fell on her. She is presently in the Royal .Columbian Hospital.

Soonoo Engineer, from the Humanities Departiient, and Margaret Jameson, frum the
Business Education and Computer Studies Departient, were together in a car
involved in an accident at the junction of Glen Drive and Great Northern Way at
about five p.n. on Friday. Both are in the Vancouver General Hospital with
extensive injuries.

This is a very dangerous intersection for instructors or students travelling
west against rush hour traffic eastbound on Great Northern Way, especially in
bad weather. Please warn your students.

Flowers have been sent by the Campus to the three instructors.

R.F. Cunningham
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FROM TED ANDERSON

"It's true. Early February, and we're back to Vancouver. Sad "sayonaras",
frantic finishing off, resist re-—entry rigors - but, oh, it will be good to
be HOME! Very best wishes for your holiday season and for the New Year.
Looking forward to seeing you soon." :

Ted, Amy, Kanami

CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATIONS

Dale Jones, VCC Director of Human Resources, has offered a $20 donation
towards the lights/decorations for our campus Christmas Tree.

He as advised us of his wish to challenge any individual/department/class
to match or beat his generous offer. Please give your donation to Terry Smith
of the Music Department.

All donations, which are tax-deductible will be recognized in a future edition
of the King Edward Times.

H.E. Pankratz

FROM THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT

Music Event - Time: 8:00 p.m. KEC Auditorium
Admission: FREE
Date: Friday, November 28

Jerry Domer, Oboe and Margot Ehling, Piano and Harpsichord, with guest artists,
Phyllis Mailing, soprano; Paul Douglas, flute; and John Doerksen, cello.

Works by Telemann, Bellini, Vaughan-Williams and the "Flower Clock" by Jean
Francaix.

E. Diggins

INFORMATION REGARDING COURSE PLANNING

Returning students who desire help in course planning for the January to
April term should be advised about the special information sessions
offered on
December 3rd, Wednesday
11:15 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.
in the Counselling Department

We usually receive many last minute requests for this type of help. We would
appreciate your informing your classes of this service.

Loren Houldson



APPOINTMENT OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF
THE VCC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

College President Paul Gallagher has announced the appointment of
Ms. Colleen Smith as the first executive director of the "about-to-be
VCC Alumni Association."

He continues: "Currently Colleen is working for the Alumni Development
Committee, chaired by Ms. Bruna Giacomazzi of the National Bank of Canada,
and her major initial task is to get the VCC Alumni Association into formal
existence by mid-1987.

"On a day-to-day basis, Ms. Smith is working closely with Howard Naphtali

of the VCC Educational Foundation. Her office is temporarily located on the
S5th Floor at the King Edward Campus and she can be reached by phoning
875-1131 (Loc. 344). Colleen will be spending a good bit of time at the
beginning getting to know the people and places of VCC as well as getting
the Alumni Association in operation...."

I and a number of other KEC people have already met Colleen; she is easy to
meet and very eager to get to know us, our programs and our students -

particularly our ex-students. Please welcome her warmly and offer her your
support in the important task she has taken on.

H.E. Pankratz

ATTENTION!

The KEC Cafeteria Advisory Committee met Tuesday. Items of concern which
you had given your representatives were discussed.

DOMCO needs your help. Cups, cutlery, etc., are being taken from the
dining room and not being returned.

CLEAN-UP YOUR SPACE FOR XMAS

and please return to DOMCO any items which may have strayed into your area.
Thanks for your help.

Shirley Girvan

ON HOLIDAYS

I will be on holidays from Monday, Dec. 8 through Friday Jan. 2/87 inclusive.
Aphrodite Harris, Public Services Librarian will be acting in my absence as
Campus Librarian.

Brenda Appleton
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Assessment Schedule

1986 December 01 to 1987 January 15 ’ by Appointment only
, Mathematics &
Date Reading Writing Accounting ' ELAL
Dec. 01 (M) 8:45 a.m. 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m.
(M)* :
Dec. 02 (T) 615 pims.
Dec. 03 (W) 1:45 p.m, 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.
Dec. 04 (Th) 9:45 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon
Dec. 08 (M) 8:45 a.m.
Dec. 09 (T)* 214151 p.m
(T) 5:45 p.m. 7:00 p.m. 8:00 p.m.
Dec. 10 (W) 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.
Dec. 11  (Th) 9:45 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon
(i 2:00 p.m.
Dec. 12 (F)* 9:45 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon
Dec. 15 (M)* 8:45 a.m. 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m.
(M)* 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.
Dec. 16 (T) 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.
Dec. 17 (W)* 11:00 a.m. Inter. Ed.
(W) 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m. 6:15 p.m. Inter.
Ed.
Dec. 18 (Th) 9:45 a.m. 11:00 p.m. 12:00 noon 8:45 a.m.Inter.
Edk
Dec. 19 (F)* 12:00 noon
* * * MERRY CHRISTMAS * * * * x % % % HADPY NEW YEAR * * *
Jan. 02 (F) NO ASSESSMENTS
Jan. 05 (M)* 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m. 8:45 a.m.
(M)* 8145 pi.m. 7:00 p.m. 8:00 p.m
Jan. 06 (T)* 11:30 a.m.
(T)* 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m 4:00 p.m.
(T) 5:45 p.m. 7:00 p.m 8:00 p.m.
Jan. 07  (W)* . 8:45 a.m
(W) 1:45 p.m, 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m. 6:15 p.m
Jan. 08 (Th) 9:45 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon
Jan. 09 (F)* 12:00 noon
Jan. 12 (M) 8:45 a.m. 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m.
Jams 135 () 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m. 6:15 p.m.
Jan. 14 (W) 1:45 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.

Jan, 15  (Th) 9:45 a,m, 11:00 a,m. 12:00 noon ~ ~Extra Session
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BEER GARDEN / GOODS AND SERVICES AUCTION

Join us Friday afternocon (4:30) in the cafeteria for the Christmas 'Goods

and Services' Auction. The proceeds from this event will help two of our
ensembles accept an invitation to perform at the North Sea Jazz Festival

in Amsterdam. This is the first of a series of fund-raising events we're

going to be holding over the next few months. A list of the goods and services
available at the auction will be distributed throughout the Campus Thursday
afternoon and Friday morning. Have a drink and have some fun. I would like

to thank our guest auctioneer, the highly esteemed Director of IMS, Mr. Bruce
McLean, in advance, for his generous donation of time to help the cause.

No, this is NOT his slave duty.

CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATING

Don't forget to bring your students out to the second level courtyard on
Wednesday, December 3, between 1:45 and 3:00. Please remind your students
to bring a decoration to put on the tree that day. Our V.C.C. Wind Ensemble
and Madrigal Singers will be there to lead the caroling, along with our two
Christmas elves. I understand one of the elves heard that he had to sing
and left for Ottawa this morning. Has anyone seen Cam Avery lately?

V.C.C. CHRISTMAS DANCE

_Unfortunately, due to an underwhelming response, we have had to postpone
the V.C.C. Christmas Dance to another date, probably December 4, 19087.
Tickets available shortly.

Terry Smith
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POSTTION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires instructors in the Printing Production Department.

Closing date for applications is December 5th.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Clerk Typist II for the
Closing date for applications is December lst.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for the
Closing date for applications is November 24th.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires an ‘Instructional
Recreation Department (temporary). Closing date

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Program Assistant I for
Closing date for applications is December 3rd.

Music Department.
Electronics Department.
Assistant I for the P.E. &

for applications is Nov. 28th.

the Admissions Department.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires an Instructor Home Support Aide (Homemaker). Closing

date for applications is December 12th.

University of Washington Division of Dance, Seattle requires a Position of

Director of Dance.
February 15, 1987.

Proiority will be given to applications received before

For. further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E. Pankratz

VANCOUVER
COMMUNITY

COLLEGEV\] w

International
Education Services

Invites VISA STUDENTS to

OPEN HOUSE!

2 Open Houses are being held to help acquaint you with the
campus of your cholce. You are cordlally Invited to visit and
tour the campus, meet the Instructors and talk to counsellors

about yeur educational programs In Canada.

A LIGHT LUNCH WILL BE SERVED.

1‘

KING EDWARD CAMPUS

1155 £. Brosdway, Vancouver ROOM 2142

Tuesday, December 2, 1986 11:00 am to
Especlaity for VISA STUDENTS looking for 1:00 pm
* FULL-TIME ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING PROGRAMS
* HIGH SCHOOL COMPLETION (Gr. 11 and 12}

Please phone the INTERNATIOMAL EDUCATIOM SERVICES
office at 8758233 and let them know that you will be
coming to the King Edward Campus OPEN HOUSE

and

LANGARA CAMPUS

100 W. 49th Ave., Vancouver, ROOM A257

Wednesday, December 3, 1986 11:00 am to
Especialty for YISA STUDENTS looking for 1:00 pm

° UNIVERSITY TRANSFER PROGRAMS LEADING
TOWARDS A UNIVERSITY DEGREE

Please phone the INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION SERVICES
office at 8758233 and ket them know thet you will be
coming to the Langara Campus OPEN HOUSE.

Dave Greenall




K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Michael Szasz

Paul Kelley

Edie MacKenzie

Paulette Maglaque

Rene Merkel
Cindy Onstad
Don Richardson
Michael Szasz
Joan Thomas
Mary Waddington
Steve Baker
Barbara Ash

Raminder Dosanjn

Mary Waddington

B. Gray-Richards

Kirk Costello

S =

Work on revision of Provincial A3E
Literacy curriculum.

Workshop to discuss Literacy volunteers.

As
As
As
As
As
As

As

As above.

above.
above.
above.
above.
above.
above.

above.

Union business.

Review OLI Social Studies material.

Attend Mark Rittenberg's Active Learning
workshop.

Attend Articulation Steering Committee
meeting.

Work as reviews editor of the TESL Canada

Journal.

Continue studies in Japanese.

“I trust you're still making house calls. %

Nov. 20

Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 21
Nov. 24
Nov. 25-26
Nov. 25-27

Nov. 27

Dec. 01-19

Dec. 03-23

M. Redman

A tramp knocked on the door of a quaint
old inn named George and the Dragon A

woman opened the door.

“Could | trouble you for something to eat?"

he asked. :

“No, go away!" roared the woman. slamming

the door In his face.

A moment later, he knocked again. and the
woman opened the door. Said the tramp polite-
ly. “I wonder if | might have a word with

George?”
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THE FOLLOWING TWO ITEMS HAVE BEEN TAKEN FRCM THE CENTRE REPORTS

FINNING CONTRACT

Finning Tractor and Equipment Company has contracted with KEC to provide
instructional training for some of their apprentices. Several modules =
each module requiring 80 hours of instruction - emanating from this type of
interaction between the campus and industry 1is seen as a positive move.

The first of the modules was offered a few weeks ago and the course
evaluations submitted by the apprentices were all very positive.

COMMUNITY LIAISON TEAM

The KEC Community Liaison Team has not yet been in existence for a year but
already the team has been instrumental in creating a new image of Vancouver
Community College in the community, having linked the College to ethnic
groups requiring business assistance, community groups needing marketing
support, and creating a growing interest in community economic development.
This latter interest has resulted in the College being a partner with the
City of Vancouver Planning Department, the Neighbourhood Association and
Neighbourhood House which also involves the supervision of UBC Social Work
graduate student Leslie Kemp in her thesis research on Community Economic
Development Mount Pleasant.

A working partnership between King Edward Campus and the Mount Pleasant
Business Association has also been established. The College joined the
Association less than a year ago. Now the College's Small Business
representative, Howard Turpin, is a member and secretary of the Board of
Directors of the Mount Pleasant Business Association. This group 1is
presently undertaking a Downtown Revitalization project on Main Street at
Broadway. Thus the College is in a unique position to provide a range of
services to the local business community. For example, the Langara Campus
Marketing program, through Keith Murray, has already become involved in a
community workshop and training activities based on the Thunder Bay model
which calls for learning to take place in the work place with college
resources being deployed in the community.

Community Liaison has also generated a renewed interest in the possibility
of a community recreational facility on the King Edward Campus. The
increasingly high population concentration in the KEC area of Mount Pleasant
has resulted in the suggestion in the most recent City of Vancouver Planning
Department report on Mount Pleasant that King Edward Campus be one of the
suggested sites for a satellite community centre - a mini-Britannia Centre.

H.E. Pankratrz



